

142 Church Street | Charleston, SC 29401

August 23, 2017

Dear Friends,

Upon the enthusiastic recommendation of the Wardens and Vestry, I have extended a call to the Reverend Brian McGreevy to join the St. Philip's staff in a full-time capacity effective September 1. Brian has a long history with this parish, having served as a Warden, member of the Vestry, and most recently as a priest associate. His primary areas of responsibility will involve developing an effective newcomer ministry, initiating small groups, and leading in the areas of lay ministry support and development. He will also take his part in the regular preaching rotation and assist with pastoral care when necessary.

I recognize that some may question the wisdom of adding another clergyman to the staff, especially in the wake of the recent Supreme Court decision. However, I would like the parish to know that this decision was made after a full month of prayer and discernment, and prior to any announcement regarding litigation. The Vestry and I are convinced, therefore, that God is in the timing, and we are confident that someone as multi-talented as Brian will be a great blessing to our corporate and spiritual life.

These are anxious times for Christians, but they are also exciting times! God is working in a mighty way in the life of St. Philip's Church, and I thank you for your continued prayers and support. We have a faithful membership and a dedicated and gifted staff, and I trust that God will continue to use us for His glory and the spread of His kingdom.

As the Apostle Paul reminded the church in Corinth, "Therefore, since it is by God's mercy that we are engaged in this ministry, we do not lose heart..."

Faithfully in Christ Jesus,

Jeff+